

1978 Ford Parkway . Saint Paul MN 55116 . 651.695.4005 . HighlandDistrictCouncil.org

## Resolution in Support of a Full On-Sale Liquor License, Liquor On-Sale on Sunday and Outside Service for Centro

Whereas Centro Highland Park LLC, doing business as Centro at 750 South Cleveland Ave has applied for a Liquor On Sale, Liquor On Sale Sunday and Outdoor Service license with the City of Saint Paul; and

Whereas the Highland District Council's Community Development Committee met with neighbors and the applicant on June 21<sup>st</sup>, 2022 and again on March 21<sup>st</sup>, 2023; and

Whereas the HDC dropped 150 flyers to neighbors and businesses surrounding the applicants proposed restaurant, and six neighbors attended the meeting on March 21<sup>st</sup> with a few questions about hours of operation, parking and overall cleanliness and maintenance of the area; and

Whereas the applicant when asked about parking in the area did explain that the owner of the building is working on reaching a parking agreement with a couple of surrounding businesses; and

Whereas the applicant assured the neighbors that the hours of operation of the restaurant would be 10 pm on weekdays and 11 pm on weekends during the summer, they will clean the outside area around the restaurant and they will meet all conditions recommended in the license; therefore

Be it resolved, that the Highland District Council supports the application of Centro to add a full on-sale liquor license, and extend that license to Sunday and the outdoor service area, for the establishment at 750 Cleveland Ave South.

Approved March 21, 2023
By the Development Committee of the Highland District Council

## **Jeffrey Fischbach**

From:

Kathy < kathy@highlanddistrictcouncil.org>

Sent:

Thursday, March 23, 2023 12:15 PM

To:

Jeffrey Fischbach; Ross Haddow

Cc:

Adam Yust; #CI-StPaul\_Ward3; Tim Morehead; miller.ellenann@gmail.com; Jami Olson

Subject:

HDC Resolution of Support Centro Liquor License

**Attachments:** 

HDC Resolution Centro Liquor Application 03212023.pdf

Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization.

Jeff and Ross,

Please see the attached resolution of support for the liquor license application for Centro Restaurant at 750 South Cleveland Ave. The HDC dropped 150 flyers with neighbors, and had 6 people attend in-person, and 2 virtually. People in the neighborhood are excited for this restaurant to open.

Let me know if you have any questions.

Thank you,

Kathy

Kathy Carruth
Executive Director
Highland District Council
651.695.4005
Kathy@highlanddistrictcouncil.org
www.highlanddistrictcouncil.org
Like Us On Facebook! Highland District Council